
LEGAL NOTICE NO. 272

REPUBLIC OF TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

THE LAND ACQUISITION ACT, CHAP. 58:01

NOTICE OF LAND LIKELY TO BE REQUIRED FOR A PUBLIC
PURPOSE

NOTICE is hereby given that it appears to the President that the parcels
of land described in the Schedule and situate between Palmyra Village,
San Fernando in the Ward of Naparima and Matilda Road, Princes
Town, in the Ward of Savana Grande, in the County of Victoria are
lands likely to be needed for a purpose which in the opinion of the
President is a public purpose: the construction of the Highway between
San Fernando and Princes Town.

SCHEDULE

Two parcels of land situate at Palmyra, in the Ward of Naparima, in the County of
Victoria.

Ten parcels of land situate along the proposed access route at Golconda, in the Ward
of Naparima, in the County of Victoria.

Twelve parcels of land situate along the proposed access route at Malgretoute, in the
Ward of Naparima, in the County of Victoria.

Fifteen parcels of land situate along the proposed access route at Princes Town, in
the Ward of Savana Grande, in the County of Victoria.

Further particulars of the location and description of the lands may
be obtained from the Office of the Director of Surveys, Old Post Office
Building, Wrightson Road, Port-of-Spain.

Dated this 2nd day of December, 2009.

A. LEUNG WOO-GABRIEL
Secretary to Cabinet

———
NOTE: The Land Acquisition Act requires that this Notice be published and

served in the manner set out in section 3(1) and (2) respectively, of that
Act.
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